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March 1, 2022 

 
 
Board of Selectmen and Board of Finance 
Town of Hebron           
15 Gilead Street 
Hebron, CT  06248 
     
Dear Members of the Board of Selectmen and Board of Finance: 
 
Pursuant to Section 902 C of the Town Charter, I am presenting the Town Manager’s 
proposed budget for FY 2022-2023 totaling $37,581,123.  The expenditure budget as 
presented is a 3.23 percent increase or $1,176,644 more than the FY 2021-2022 
budget.   
 
The Town Manager has reduced the Department Head budget requests in the Town 
Government Budget by $334,717 (summary attached).   
 
The Town Manager is recommending a CIP budget of $2,053,279 reflecting a general 
government contribution to CIP of $649,486 with additional funding sources. This 
proposal supports the Town’s needs and a commitment to maintaining infrastructure 
and equipment.  The American Rescue Plan Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal 
Recovery Funds have made it possible to potentially fund many important projects.          
At this time the final project list is still to be finalized by the BOS/BOF, and the approval 
process and accounting procedures are being researched.  
 
The Town Manager is recommending the following funding allocations: 

 
Capital Projects ($10,000-$75,000)  $206,796 
Future Revaluation     $  40,000  
Contribution to Open Space   $175,000 
 

The Hebron Board of Education budget as presented is a 3.26 percent increase of 
$393,621 for a total budget of $12,457,294.   
 
The RHAM Board of Education budget has been presented at $30,416,081 or a        
0.77 percent decrease, which includes a $522,109 CIP Budget.  Due to the population 
shift in Hebron students attending RHAM this translates to an increase of $11,867 to 
Hebron for a total levy amount of $14,347,265.  This does reflect a higher increase 
compared to last year as there was a credit taken against last year’s levy.  
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The October 2021 Grand List has increased by $128,074,750 or 16.5 percent, due 
mostly to revaluation.  With the budget as presented, this translates to a proposed 
decrease in the mill rate from 36.33 to 32.40.     
 
As you review this budget, please keep in mind that it is a fluid document and numbers 
will change over the next couple of months.  The proposed budget is based on 
information available today, with placeholders for unknown or estimated amounts.   

 
Please refer to the attached Executive Summary which will outline the major 
expenditure and revenue changes and other highlights of the Town Manager’s 
proposed budget.   
 
I would like to thank the Town Department Heads for their cooperation in preparing the 
Department budgets.  I am grateful for the cooperation of the Superintendents of 
Schools and their staff for providing the education budgets in a timely fashion.   
 
The email address hebronbudget@hebronct.com has been set up to receive public 
comment and input.  Emails received will be forwarded to the Boards of Selectmen, 
Finance and Education. It is important for public participation early in the budget 
process.  Public participation at all meetings is encouraged.  All March budget meetings 
are planned to be held virtually.  Budget information and key dates are available on the 
Hebron Website at: http://hebronct.com/budget-information. 
 
We are working to prepare a budget which reflects the Town’s needs and maintains a 
high level of Town provided services and educational excellence. 
 
The Budget Referendum vote is on Tuesday, May 3, 2022, 6:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. at 
Hebron Elementary School. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to present this proposal.  We look forward to another 
challenging but successful budget season. 
 
      Sincerely,      

      Andrew J. Tierney 
Andrew J. Tierney 
Town Manager 

     
 
 cc: Elaine Griffin, Finance Director  
 Carla Pomprowicz, Town Clerk 
 Thomas Baird, Hebron Superintendent of Schools 
 Scott Leslie, RHAM Acting Superintendent of Schools 
 Heather Petit, Chairman, Hebron Board of Education 
 Mike Morris, Chairman, RHAM Board of Education  
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